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Celebrate Fall by Adopting a Senior  

Her favorite thing is to be brushed.  She will sing a little song 

to let you know she's looking to be brushed and gets so      

excited when you brush her that she almost does a forward 

roll!  

She is great with other cats and friendly dogs. As much as she 

loves pets and attention, Maybelle is also able to keep herself 

busy watching the birds at the bird feeder. Maybelle is    

looking for a quiet home to call her own - is that home yours? 

We have just been through a long summer following a mild winter.  In shelter circles that translates to           

unsprayed and unneutered cats and dogs having multiple litters in a year, while spay/neuter efforts donôt seem 

to keep up.  The Kitty Kaboose and the dog shelter are overflowing as are 

our available foster homes.  Our sister shelters are  also overflowing and 

any glance at the garage sale and newspaper advertisements show all too 

many kittens, puppies and adult animals needing homes.   
 

Summer is a frenzied time for all of us.  We welcome fall when the     

requests for us to take unwanted litters slows down and we are able to get 

some of those cats and dogs into our spay/neuter clinics so there isnôt  

another litter next year.   We have lots of kittens in our adoption         

program, but one of the sad things about kitten season is that so many 

wonderful adult animals are often     ignored, particularly adult cats.   

Maybe that is why October and November highlight animals overlooked because of age or ignorance of the 

breed.   *  October is Adopt an Older Shelter Dog Month  *  November is Adopt a Senior Pet Month      

It is a óno brainerô to fall in love with cute kitten and puppy antics.  It 

takes the slower mellow seasons of fall to appreciate what comes with 

age.  When next you visit the Kitty Kaboose or dog shelter, please take 

the time to walk past the youngsters clamoring for attention and spend 

some time with our older beauties.  Youôll never know what you are 

missing unless you visit these dolls.   

In celebration of the older cat, for a limited time, we are lowering the adoption fee of cats over a year old   

to $25.00.  Our cats are priceless, but we are hoping a lower adoption rate will spur you to                       

stop putting off giving a home to a deserving animal or perhaps encourage you to                                                                          

adopt one of our special cats along with their best friend.   

Now is the time to visit our cat shelter Monday, Wed and Friday beween 10 - 12 p.m. or                            

Saturdays from 11 - 2 p.m. at 124 Marina Drive, Montour Falls NY  

 

 

                        Kitty Kaboose Corner ð  Meet Maybelle 
Maybelle came to us with lots of relatives, 24 to be specific. Even though they had a rough start, they were 

very sweet and most have been adopted. Maybelle has been patiently waiting for her turn to be adopted and 

go to her ópurrfectô home.  Pretty Maybelle is about 5 years old. She has a wonderful unique pattern of super 

soft gray and white fur and the sweetest face. She is so lovable and friendly.    

Shadow and Billy, 7 years old, left alone 

after their owner died. 

Eliza and Ella, 8 years old, elderly owner 

can no longer care for them.   



Pit Bull Awareness Day  -  October 26th 
Hurrah!!!!!!  Hurrah!!!!!!  We get to celebrate Pit Bull     

Awareness day knowing that our favorite ópittieô Max will be  

safely ensconced in his new home.   

Max is three years old and sadly, he has spent most of that young 

life in the shelter.  Max is the poster child of what an adoptable 

dog should be.   He loves to please his humans.  He loves to play 

and he will run through his whole repertoire of tricks ð-sit, stay, 

paw, both paws ð to earn his treat.  He is wonderful with people 

and has been the star of the show at every single adoption, school 

or community event that he has attended.  But time after time, he 

went back to the shelter with no home in sight.  Max is a big, 

strong boy and no doubt potential adopters suffered from the breed     

misconception that he might be an aggressive boy.  No More!!            

Max has a home and will bless his owners with that daily grin! 

Max Says ð Please Give a Forever Home to my Friends Isabelle and Lucy 
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Isabelle is a young female 

Staffordshire Terrier mix 

with a smooth coat and 

a big heart.  Isabelle has 

lots of energy but is also 

very cuddly.  She is   

learning basic commands 

and will benefit from   

further training.    She 

would love to be in a great 

home that gives her the 

attention she deserves.   

Lucy is a small female Pit 

Bull Terrier, about 7 months 

old. 

She's full of bounce and     

energy and will make a great 

family dog for an active    

lifestyle.  She has one brown 

eye and one blue and one 

straight ear and one floppy, so 

maybe she was made out of 

spare parts.  She's very sweet 

and friendly.  

    Dog Shelter Hours :    Monday- Friday  8 - 10 am                                      

     (Phone:  535-9960)                         Saturday 10 - 1 pm 

Thank You and Kudus 

Maria Scata of   

Odessa, pictured here at 

the Kitty Kaboose,     

surprised us with a gift 

of $36.07 she had raised 

operating a lemonade 

stand in her              

neighborhood.  Thank 

you for your kindness! 

The Watkins Glen Montour Falls Rotary 

Club at a recent meeting presented President Georgie 

Taylor with a $500 check to help our spay/neuter       

efforts.  We are grateful for their continued support.  

Trumansburg Girl Scout Troup 135 gave us a 

gift of $100 to use where needed most.  That is enough 

to neuter, vaccinate and give basic flea and worming to 

two of the cats in our care.  Thank You to the Troop!   

The United Way of Schuyler County 
has awarded us $2000 for the 

2013 grant cycle.  We are proud 

to be chosen as a United Way 

Agency making a difference in our community.   

The Watkins Glen Middle School Junior National 

Honor Society presented us with $41.76 in donations raised 

collecting soda can tabs from November to June of this year.  

These enterprising young people also secured a matching grant 

from Swarthout Recycling.  Thank you both for your support! 



Our HSSC Adopted Family 

Gracie 

Although the exact date escapes us, neither my husband nor I will ever forget the events of that day in June 

2007 when we were shopping at PetSmart with our dog, a collie/lab cross named Tyson, when on a whim we 

decided to walk to the back of the store to see if any cats were in the condos.  We werenôt interested in  

adopting another cat, we already had a barn cat, but Tyson always enjoyed looking.   In the bottom condo was 

a pretty little grey and white tortoise cat.  She was cute, no doubt, but the 

way she leaned hard against the glass toward Tyson, and the way he went 

nose-to-nose with her, smiling and tail wagging, really caught my atten-

tion.  There were other cats in other condo windows, but Tyson only had 

eyes for her.  After a few minutes of observing them trying to meet each 

other from either side of the glass window, I asked an associate to visit 

with this feline, even as my mind was telling me ñSTOPé you donôt 

need another catò.  But óLionessô, as she was named by HSSC staff, was 

so friendly and bold we couldnôt stop talking about her after we left the 

store.  I knew we were in trouble because our talk soon turned from why 

we ñdidnôt need another catò, to ñhow remarkable her reaction was to our dogò, to ñone more cat wouldnôt be 

that much more trouble/expenseò.   Sure enough, the following day, despite my brainôs best logical argu-

ments, we headed back to PetSmart to fill out the adoption application form.   

This was our first experience adopting a shelter animal from HSSC.  Until then, we had gotten all of our    

animals via friends or as strays.  To that point, weôd never heard of being ñinterviewedò to adopt an animal.  

But we were contacted by Ginny Yeager of HSSC who asked us enough questions that we felt like we were 

adopting a child instead of a pet.  I learned that HSSC is thorough about checking out future homes for its 

shelter animals because they donôt want the  animals to find themselves in a homeless situation again --once 

is hard enough.  And HSSCôs rate of returned animals is extremely low, proving the success of their logic and 

validating their careful investigative process.  

ñGracie,ò as  we renamed her, fit into our family like a hand in a glove.  She and Yehti  (our older, polydactyl 

barn cat who had wandered into our lives as a stray) got along great unless, during play, Gracie was winning 

a wrestling match.  And she and Tyson were almost inseparable from day one.  So smooth was their            

integration, it was as if theyôd known each other before.  Weôd find them sleeping together, licking each    

otherôs fur, stalking field mice together, or just wandering our property side by side.  There were games of 

chase in which Gracie would suddenly jump sideways at Tyson, ñtagò him, and then run as fast as she could, 

Tyson in hot pursuit.  She was fast and usually would be up a tree before he had a chance to catch up.  Once 

in a while, however, he would overtake her and give her a little roll.  She was a tough little girl, though, and 

sheôd shake herself off and reinitiate the game again and again. 

Gracie was a great ambassador for the HSSC.  She loved everyone and everything.  She never met an animal 

(whether horse, dog, or another cat) or person she didnôt like.  She even tolerated my then-young nieces    

playing wildly with her.  Everyone who met her remarked about how nice a cat she was.  And if the farrier or 

any vendor/contractor who might have to come to our house didnôt close their vehicle doors, they would have 

to check the interior before they left because Gracie would make herself at home in any vehicle as soon as the 

door opened.  She loved to ride!  One time the phone man had started down the road when he heard her     

meow from the back of his van.  Thankfully, he returned her to us. 

She loved to walk with me, my husband and Tyson.  Weôd walk the abandoned railroad tracks behind our 

house.  If I was jogging the dog, sheôd jog along behind.  But I always made sure she turned around and      

followed us home because one time she followed my husband and got lost when he turned around but she got 

interested in a bug or something and didnôt follow suit.  I canvassed every home within a mile of our home 

asking if anyone had seen her, but no one had.  She was missing for 10 days and we were beginning to give  



up hope when she turned up about 2 miles from home.  Sheôd navigated through swamps, creeks, fields and 

woods to get there.  Fortunately, she found her way to someoneôs home who had seen the ñmissingò posters 

weôd plastered around the community.  The nice woman arranged to bring Gracie to the Odessa post office 

where my husband picked her up.  We were all so happy to be reunited.  She never left home again and was 

always in the house by 6 pm no matter what.  And from that time on, whenever she heard a coyote, she would 

slink as fast as she could under a bed, piece of furniture or the lawn mower.  By her intense reaction, I believe 

she may have had a close encounter with a coyote sometime during her travel.  Iôm glad she won THAT game 

of tag! 

Our little family was happy together.  Gracie and Tyson were almost inseparableé until February 2011 when 

Tyson was diagnosed with an inoperable cancerous tumor located between the vertebrae in his neck.  To our 

dismay, there was nothing we could do.  The cancer worked very quickly, and within a couple weeks he let us 

know the pain was too great and he needed relief from it.  We had to make the painful decision to end his   

suffering.  Our hearts were broken, the grief was all consuming, and we felt so lost after his death.  But we 

werenôt the only ones who missed him.  Gracie was lost too.  She wandered the house for several days crying 

and looking for her buddy.  But, as the old saying goes, ñtime heals all woundsòé  and eventually Gracie 

stopped looking for Tyson and settled for games of chase with me.  But, needless to say, I was much slower 

than Tyson and never really gave her the thrill of the chase that she sought.   We couldnôt bring ourselves to 

think about replacing Tyson right away.  We were sure no other dog could fill his paws.  But fate sometimes 

has a way of interveningé.  To be continued in the next issue. 

Charlie 

I believe things happen for a reason, and itôs not until one looks at it in retrospect that the dots can be          

connected.   I had been volunteering with HSSC at the spay/neuter clinics for several months, working the   

afternoon ócat recoveryô part of the clinics when one day in March 2011, a few weeks after having lost our  

beloved dog, Tyson, HSSC brought a stray yellow lab mix to the clinic to neuter, readying him for adoption.  

He was a big dog, and the reason I noticed him was the morning staff, who works on dog recovery, was letting 

him recover on a soft blanket on the floor of the recovery room because they were having trouble maneuvering 

him into a cage after surgery.  So all that afternoon as I worked on cat recovery, I found myself stepping over 

and around this big yellow, limp blob of fur on the floor.  As he slowly began to recover from the anesthesia, 

he and I started a conversation of sorts.  I found out (no, not from him) that he had been picked up wandering 

around the County Rte. 16 area the day our dog, Tyson, had died about 3 weeks earlier.  Was this a sign???  

He was thin, but he was so nice that I began to wonder how he was when he wasnôt under the influence of 

drugs.  At home that evening, I couldnôt stop thinking about this dog.  And though our pain from losing Tyson 

had diminished slightly, his passing had left a huge void in our home.  So after talking with my husband, we 

arranged with shelter staff to visit ñLeoò (yep, another name associated with lions -- just like Gracie, the cat 

weôd adopted earlier from HSSC, who had been called ñLionessòðwas this another sign??!).   Well, this dog 

was just as mellow awake as he was half asleep, so we submitted the adoption paperwork, went through the 

interview process again (knowing what to expect this time), and adopted ñCharlieò as heôs now known.   

Bringing Charlie into our lives was an adventure right from the beginning.  Upon our arrival home from the 

shelter, he sprang from the vehicleé. and landed awkwardly on the cement floor of our garage.  He kept     

going, so I didnôt think too much about it after initially checking his leg, but I decided to keep an eye on it. 

When I opened the door to the house and led Charlie in, our cat, Gracie, was already inside.  When she came 

around the corner into the kitchen, she was so happy to see another dog in her home!  Sheôd missed Tyson  

terribly after heôd died, and now she had another dog of her very own!  She barreled to Charlie, tail straight up, 

meowing greetings, purring, nudging and rubbing around his legs.  Charlie was a little overwhelmed by this 

crazy cat who didnôt even take time to be properly introduced.  He froze, nothing moving but his eyes which 

seemed to be asking me what to do, trying to determine if this was a friend or a foe.  I donôt know if heôd had 

any experience with cats to that point, but he didnôt have any choice now.  Gracie was shameless and relentless 

in her pursuit of friendship with him and gradually he relaxed.   It was the beginning of a beautiful               

relationship. 



During this introduction process, I noticed that Charlie began to favor his front leg that had hit the garage floor 

so hard while exiting the car.  It began to swell, and I became concerned that he might have sprained his leg.  

So before he had even been in his new home for 60 minutes, Charlie was back in the car and heading to the 

vetôs office to be examined.  A couple x-rays later and the vet determined he had a hairline fracture in his right 

front leg.  We would have to wrap it in a brace to keep it immobile for 10 days to give it a chance to heal, and 

we were to limit his exercise.  During the bandage-wrapping process, Charlie showed us all what an agreeable 

personality he had.  He definitely didnôt want his leg wrapped and braced, but he resigned himself to the     

process, laid still, and was a complete gentleman.  Once home, he proceeded to work on tearing off the     

bandages.  It took a couple days, but he finally succeeded, only to have me rewrap him.  We went through this 

process again and again over the course of the next week-and-a-half.  By the time we went back to the vetôs 

office for a check-up, I was an expert at wrapping, and he was an expert at unwrapping.  We were all happy to 

learn that the bone was healing nicely and, although weôd have to be careful not to let him get too               

rambunctious for a while, he would be fine. 

During that 10-day period, Charlie couldnôt really play much with Gracie.  But they began sharing the same 

couch that Tyson and Gracie had once shared.  And after Charlie had recovered enough that he could play, 

Gracie began teaching him her game of chase.  She had him wrapped around her little paws very quickly, and I 

think Charlie filled a void in her heart as well as ours.  We were a complete, happy family again. 

The only problem Iôve ever encountered with Charlie is heôs a hunting dog.  Itôs in his bloodlines, and he is an 

excellent example of his breed.  He minds well in a confined area or when on leash, but once off leash, if his 

nose detects an animal trail (especially that of a woodchuck), all sectors of his brain not directly associated 

with hunting cease to function.  Heôs blind and deaf to everything but the hunt.  The first time this became 

abundantly clear to me was on a bright, cold, moon-lit night 2-3 weeks after he came to live with us.  He got 

loose as I was tying him out for his end-of-day bathroom call at about 10 pm.  There was a trace of fresh snow 

on the groundé just enough so I could follow his trail as I tracked him for two-and-a-half hoursé along our 

property, across the abandoned railroad bed, through the coyote infested woods, through the swamp, back 

through the woods, through thickets where a rabbit couldnôt go but somehow Charlie and I managed, back 

through our field, and to our neighborôs house where I eventually cornered him.  I have to say he was smart.  

Heôd stay just far enough ahead of me that Iôd keep following, but too far ahead for me to get my hands on 

him.  At our neighborôs property, however, I finally was able to corner him between the neighborôs garage, 

house and car.  As I nabbed him, he just looked at me with those lovely, happy big brown eyes, smiled, 

wagged his tail like he was soooo happy to see me, and walked calmly with me as we headed for home, like 

we were best pals whoôd just had the best adventure of our lives.  Speak for yourself, bud!  Heôs escaped a 

couple times since then, but at least now he is familiar with the neighborhood and comes back home within an 

hour or so, depending on how many woodchuck holes he finds to unearth first!  

So with the addition of Charlie in March 2011, all was going well for our little family until later that summer 

when our poor little Gracie was diagnosed with a cancerous tumor between her 

shoulder blades.  Surgery, if we opted for it, sounded horrendous, with a long, pain-

ful recovery to follow, and the projected outcome was grim for such a healthy,  ram-

bunctious cat.  Because we didnôt want to lose her, for a short time we contemplated 

doing the surgery.  But ultimately we couldnôt put her through that kind of agony 

knowing she would not be able to lead the kind of active life afterward that she 

loved and was accustomed to.  Instead, we braced ourselves for the inevitable, and 

let her continue to live her life normally.  I knew she would let me know when she 

was too ill to go on.  As it was, she surprised everyone by living a happy, active, 

pain-free life for several more months.  But knowing what was inevitably going to 

be coming, we wanted to start looking for a new companion for Charlie.  If we could 

avoid it, we didnôt want him to miss Gracie like she had missed Tyson after his 

death.  So the search began.  And by now, we werenôt going anywhere but to the 

Humane Society when looking for our pets.  To be continued in the next issueé. 



KENYA                                              

We named you Kenya for the color of the Kenyan 
soil,  

    deep rich rust, an ochre red.  You were beautiful.  

You were wild and unfocused but something in your 
eyes 

  told me you were just waiting for a friend who 
would be patient, firm yet kind with you.  

   You were waiting for a home, a purpose, a chance 
to express your true nature.  

      We grew to know each other, our expectations, 
strengths, and vulnerabilities,  

        and you matured into a dog everyone loved.  

As we grieve for our best boy now gone too soon, too early, too unexpected,  

  we must remember that you lived a life most dogs only dream of:  

   free to go in and out, roam and romp around acres you owned, swim and chase dragonflies  

     until something else caught your eyes, or ears, or nose.  You were truly the sentinel          

      of your realm,  and we were grateful for your protection through the night as you  

       slept in our bed, touching, always a part of you bumped up against a part of me, as  

        if to say to each other, òI am here.  You are loved and safe.ó   

 You had your own cats to cuddle and tease, and later a blind buddy to lead and tend  

   to.  And though they were all taken from you near the end, I hope in your dreams    

      you still had them all.  

        You were gentle and trusting and strong.  You were loyal and loving and a brave soldier to 
the end.             

     Kenya, dear beloved friend and kin, you were magnificent.                 

    You shall always be a tender place in our hearts.                                                  7/11/2013             

Diana Kreutzer and friend Kenya, adopted from the HSSC 

The Humane Society has received             

donations in memory of these                           

beloved friends of animals:   

Doris Kenyon        Ted Rounsville                     

Richard Ervay       Doug Debour           

Joseph Brew     Thomas Harrison        

Muriel Raupp     Patricia Chimileski     

Eleanor Welch   Minnie Thyer Rigden    

Gwen Snow    Boyd Rudy 

Memorial donations were received for 

these beloved animal companions: 

Mochie         Kenya          Bear Bear                               

Neighbor Bob     Lizabeth         Jack    

Poohie 

Purchase an engraved stone in honor of or in 
memory of a beloved family member or animal 
companion.   The money raised from the sale of 

these stones will be used to complete our     
Shelter Consolidation Project and to care for 

the animals.                                                               
These stones will be placed in our Remembrance     
Garden at 124 Marina Drive, Montour Falls, NY.                  

We envision this garden as 
a peaceful 
place for      
visitors,     

volunteers 
and staff to 

sit and relax.   
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"Excuse me, could you help me?" said the attractive man of middling age.   

"Be glad to do what I can.  Whaddya need?" I said, standing behind the cashier's counter at Wags to Riches, the 

humane society's resale shop in Watkins Glen. 

"I need to pick out an outfit for my wife to wear to a wedding." 

As my brain tried to process this (my own personal situation wouldn't 

allow MY husband to pick out an outfit for me to be cremated in), I  

herded him over to the dresses and fancy clothes department. 

"What size is she?" 

"She's a 2.  At least she is on the bottom half....top half, she's a 40."   

Once again, brain processing..."she's Barbie?" I say to myself. 

I show him where the small sized clothes are located, and let him have at 

it.   

After awhile, he wanders back over and asks, "What size are you?" 

"My right leg is a 2, but overall, I'm a 10."  I can see that he's re-evaluating his wife's size but can't tell if it's the 

top or bottom half that's getting the rethink. 

Off he goes, and comes back with a two-piece top and skirt.  Nice outfit, but clearly (at least to me) the skirt 

would be huge on her if she is, in fact, a 2.  I offer that assessment, and he comes back with "Can't she just pin 

the skirt so it fits?"  I am compelled to offer my assessment again, and he puts the outfit back.  

 

Having controlled myself for long enough, I blurt out, "Why is your wife letting you pick out an outfit for her?" 

ñShe's in Europe and doesn't get back until the day before we leave for the wedding in Baltimore"  

Back he comes and points to a silvery, spangle top hanging on the wall behind me.   

"Would you mind trying that on?" he asks. 

Clearly, this is getting into the realm of kinky here, and I'm wondering how far Iôm obligated to go to make a 

$12 sale.  And I'm doing a heck of a lot of assessing the situations considering how much I'm being paid ($0 

but loads of self-satisfaction).  However, I give him my special eyebrow lift and agree to slip it on over the tee 

shirt I was wearing.  Quicklyémuch too quicklyéhe decides against the top. 

 

We're rapidly running out of options here, until I remember we still hadnôt looked at the "all new clothes" 

rackéand we have lift-off!  A nice, two-piece tunic and pants suit with scarf, earth tone colors in Barbie's size 

(I hope).    

"Do you think she can wear pants to an orthodox Jewish wedding?" he asks. 

Back to the computer, and we go Googling "what can you wear to an orthodox Jewish wedding." 

Whew!  Pants OK, but the silvery, spangle top would never have made it by the rabbi. 

Purchase completed, and a happy customer out the door.  Just a typical day in the life of a Wags to Riches sales 

associate.  You, too, can have such fun.  If you wanna volunteer at Wags, just call us at 210-4263 or 594-2255 

and leave a message. 

A Tale of a Day in the Life Of Wags  

We owe a huge thank you to the impressive 

group of volunteers whose commitment keeps 
Wags organized and open every day of the 

week.     
  
Cathy Allison, Nancy Elliott, Karen Fesmire, Carol 

Kunzmann, David Kunzmann, Beth Lisk, Alice Learn, 

Marilyn Lockner, Lisa Millspaugh, Jackie Pastore, Nancy 

Pratt, Wendy Schneider, Fran Secord, Betty Scott, Donna 

Thurman, Marie Tillman, Georgie Taylor and Ginny 

Yeager.  

Special thanks to Phil Crook for helping us evaluate our 

stock. 

Wags to Riches has been open since May of 2009 and is 

the single largest fundraising source for the                  

Humane Society of Schuyler County.   

Days/Hours: 

313 North Franklin St. 

Watkins Glen, NY 14891 

Monday - Saturday: 10 -5:30 pm  

Sunday: 11 am - 4 pm  

Phone number: 607.210.4263 

If you would like to make a 

donation, we welcome clean, 

gently used, name brand 

clothing (no rips, no tears, 

no stains), furniture,       

antiques, jewelry, or home 

decorating items. All      

donations are tax deductible.  
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Marina Craft Fair  
Another adoption opportunity for our 

wonderful dogs.  We took Bernie 

(pictured with Joyce Amisano), Tasha, 

Max, Nathalie and Simon.  Simon, 

Nathalie and Bernie all got applications 

and we also got news that me may be 

able to reconnect Tasha with her owner. 

Marina Drive     

Adoption Event 
In conjunction with the  

August 17th Marina Craft 

Fair on where we show-

cased our dogs, we held a 

matching  kitty event at our 

new location, 124 Marina 

Gardens.  Volunteers were 

there to give tours and to 

show off kittens that had 

rolled in from our foster 

homes for the day.   Not as 

big a day as for the dogsð

only one application, but 

with the cat  numbers so 

high, we were still pleased. 

       Hector Firemenôs Fair 

Hike for the Hounds, our Annual Dog Wash  and the Montour 

Falls Firemenôs Parade ð 6-8-13 ða Busy Day 

Humane Society volunteers were out in 

full force to help at the second annual 

Hike for the Hounds sponsored by the 

Watkins Glen Veterinary Clinic.  The 

newest t-shirt design sales and registra-

tion fees raised money for the HSSC.   

Exciting toy choices and treats for the 

walked, in addition to refreshments for 

the walkers, were also in good supply.  Sandie Pappa of  

Sangary Kennels ran our annual dog wash, this year in 

combination with the walk.   

Those volunteers that still had the energy supported the 

HSSC float in the Montour Falls Firemenôs parade.  

This years theme was Favorite TV shows.  Carol Peters 

nailed the $200.00 

grand prize with Olivia 

and Andrea Douglas 

playing Mom and   

Timmy.  Ginger, a  

shelter alumni, played 

Lassie.  Lassie Trivia:  

On air for 17 years, 

Lassie was played by Pal and 5 of his male descendants.   

             Summer Time Events 

Cardboard Boat Regatta 
The HSSC catfish made another run in the       

6-15-13 regatta this year ð seven years in the 

same boat , even though we have had the       

occasional species and color change.  Heavy on 

cats, but only because cat heads are much easier 

to make, not that we like them more than our 

doggies.  Thanks to the special young people 

who piloted this yearôs boat, Halie Monington 

(boat captain), Colton Monington, Hannah     

Sterlace and Bianca Conklin.  We really        

appreciate their hard work rowing the course.   

HSSC dogs and cats strutted their 

stuff on Saturday, July 27th at the 

Hector Firemenôs Fair.  Kittens Heidi 

and Grayson impressed fair visitors, 

but certainly werenôt impressed when 

the rides started, so opted to go home 

early.  Shelter dogs Merlin and Teak 

took over for the afternoon shiftð 

excited for a day out of the shelter.  

They had plenty of admirers and 

Merlin was adopted soon thereafter.  

Thanks to the Hector Fair for inviting 

us and to all our HSSC volunteers.   


